
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE by John Engen, CGCS 
Many thanks for the great turnout at Butte Creek. I would also like to 
thank the membership for being so good about sending in the reservation 
cards. I estimated 75 people from the cards sent in and some telephone 
reservations and we had 77, so that's almost perfect. I'm sure we could 
have spent a couple of more hours asking our speaker Mr. Roy Rutz 
questions about Pesticide Licensing. I believe several things could come 
from this meeting with the follow up we will be doing. We hope to 
develop a grandfather's clause which would lower the minimum requirements 
for applying for a pesticide advisors license for 1 or 2 years. This 
would allow experience to replace the 60 units of college credit. We also 
plan to start working with community and state college and receive college 
credit for all the educational functions that we attend. This will help 
the younger fellows that do not have the minimum requirements and do not 
have time to go back to school. I have already discussed this with Butte 
College and they are very receptive and will help our cause in any way 
they can. We will have to enlist the help of several colleges as they 
are only able to work within their own district. If anybody has some 
contact with education in their area and would discuss this possibility 
of receiving college credit for our educational functions, it would be 
greatly appreciated. 
While I have pen in hand I would like to ask everybody for help on 
sending in articles for our Newsletter. Our Newsletter will only be as 
good as the effort put into it. All you Class F members could help a 
lot. I'm sure in your travels, you see many things of interest. Jot 
them down and send them to Myrtle. 

# # # # # # # # # # # 
ORINDA COUNTRY CLUB - by Gurmit S. Sandhu 
Orinda Country Club was incorporated on June 17, 1924. The 159 acres 
occupied today by Orinda Country Club was once the part of a land grant 
given to the Castro family in 1841, and called "El Sobrante". 
In 1922 Mr. E. I. deLaveaga began to develop the club. First came the 
Lake Cascade, with a waterfall spilling into the swimming pool; then 
the Golf Course—only five holes, nine and finally 18 holes, Club House 
last. Originally, all members purchased the home sites prior to applying 
for membership, most of them living in East Bay, using Orinda for week 
ends and summer enjoyment. Two of our best known golf course superinten-
dents all over California and United States, Elmer Border and Walter Boysen 
worked for Orinda Country Club and later in their careers, both of them 
served as Presidents of the Golf Course Superintendents Association of 
America. 


